
                                                                                                                                              

February 24, 2025                

                                                     

Dear Residents:  
        We will again conduct our annual tree trimming chipping service in 

Unincorporated Rich Township Only. To allow us to do our job effectively 

please comply with the following:  

• Face all Branches in the same direction with the limb’s largest end side 

facing the pavement.  

• Do not tie Branches together (they will not go thru the chipper).  

• We will only accept limbs that are 3 inches or less in diameter: (all others 

will be left).  

• We do not accept trimmings from commercial businesses.  

We will make one pickup, please have your branches ready by your scheduled day.  

Pick up is Monday thru Thursday between the hours of 8:00 A.M.– 1:00 P.M only (Weather 

Permitting)  

Le Claire & 183rd Street …………………………………………………………. ………. March 17th- March 20th   

Homeland Road Area………………………………………………………………………. March 24th- March 27th   

Sunny Crest Area………………………………………………………………………………. March 24th- March 27th    

Crawford Countryside Area………………………………………………………………. March 31st- April 3rd   

Polk, Davis, & Dewey Areas……………………………………………………………… April 7th- April 10th    

If you wish to obtain woodchips/mulch please contact the Road District office at 

(708)-228-5050, you will be added to the list. This is a first come, First served 

basis and woodchips/Mulch is limited.  

For the Road District to add you to the list for mulch, you must sign the bottom of this letter 

and return it back to the Road District’s office no later than the time scheduled for your areas 

pick-up. You can also send us your form via email at highway@richtownship.org or fax 

us with attention Highway Dpt. @ (708)-228-5058.  

Resident Signature_______________________________________________ 

 

 Thank you in advance. 
Sincerely,  
Dennis White Highway Commissioner                                                                                                                               
  

mailto:highway@richtownship.org

